
COUNCIL MEMBER ACTIVITY REPORT 

 

 

To:  Mayor and Council                      

From:  Councillor McMeeken 

Date:  June 2025 

Subject: Report for the Months of May and June 2025 

 

Date: Activity 

May 2 – 3 Attended the Spring Expo sitting at both the District of Mackenzie’s 

Council booth and also the Chamber’s Volunteer Hub Information 

Booth  

May 5 Attended the Special Council meeting 

May 7 Attended the Chamber of Commerce’s Directors Meeting 

May 12-15 Attended the NCLGA Conference in Prince Rupert. I felt attending this 

conference was very beneficial to my role as a councillor but also as a 

member of the Williston Lake Elder Society and as a non-voting 

member of Kimta Transportation Society.  

(See attached report on my activites) 

May 21 Attended the Community Forest Information Sharing Session which 

had Michiah Taylor for the Mackenzie Fire Dept sharing on Fire Smart. 

The other guest speaker was Sam Crosby from the BC Wildfire Service 

giving an update on the Mackenzie Fire base.  

May 23 Meeting with Endbridge along with Mayor and Council 

May 24 Attended the open house at the Firehall! Was so amazing to see all 

the people and celebrate with the Fire Dept. 

May 28 Attended a meeting (Teams) with Northern Health along with Mayor 

Atkinson and Mark Robillard-President of Kimta Transportation, to 

discuss a partnership with Northern Health and Kimta.  

June 6 Meeting (Teams) with MLA Kiel Giddens and Mayor and Council. 

June 10 Attended the Chamber of Commerce’s Directors Meeting 

June 12 Hosted the Volunteer Hub Information Session with Chamber staff. 

The purpose was to provide organizations information on the 

Volunteer Hub can benefit their group’s recruitment of volunteers.  

June 16 Attended the Morfee Elementary Choir and Drama group presentation 

at the Recreation Centre. It was a great event with a great turn out. 

Hats off to the organizers! 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

Councillor  

 

Raye McMeeken   

 



 

 

 

North Central Local Government Association – AGM  

May 12-15 

 

May 12: 

Today we had a great tour of the Prince Rupert Harbour.  

The evening reception was held at the North Pacific Cannery Museum. 

 

May 13: 

Conference started this morning with opening ceremonies.  

Mackenzie delegation had a meeting with Northern Health in the afternoon. I spoke on senior 

concerns in Mackenzie, specifically transportation converns, housing concerns, and the need for 

creative ideas on training Health Care Aids.  

I attended a session on NCLGA/Northern Chambers Collaboration on Resolutions. This was a 

great opportunity to see what Northern Chambers are doing to collaborate with other chambers 

and also with their local municipal government. 

 

May 14: 

The sessions in the morning were:  

Building Bridges: Climate Adaptation, Housing, and Reconciliation in Partnership with 

Indigenous Communities and The Tale of a Tax Sale (Watson Island). 

 

The sessions in the afternoon were: 

CN Moving the Economy Safely and Gitxaala Enterprises Corporation: Investing in Prince 

Rupert’s Future. 

 

The evening reception was very lovely with a great message from Guest Speaker Janet Austin, 

the 30th Lieutenant Governor of British Columbia.  

 

May 15: 

The final day of the conference started with the NCLGA Strategic Plan Update.  This was 

followed by : Prince Rupert Port Authority Update and then RoadSafeBC and ICBC: Intersection 

Safety Camera (ISC) Program. 

 


